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To All Councillors
       Feb 2021
Minutes of the meeting of Munslow Parish Council held on Thursday 4th February  2021 at 7:30 pm via ZOOM.  The business to be transacted is shown on the Agenda below. 
Clive Leworthy
Clerk to the Parish Council 

Presentation by Mark Trafford Sales Manager Airband Community Internet UK 
 Airband is an independent internet service provider bringing high speed broadband to homes, business and industry in rural and hard-to-reach areas.
Airband work with the Department for Digital, Culture, Media & Sport, BDUK, local authorities and communities to build high availability infrastructure that residents, businesses and other ISPs can access to help overcome the UK’s digital divide.
Present : Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie , Buster Evans , Chris Meeson , Val Fotheringham, Mike Kelly, Ed Povey.
MINUTES
1.
Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman.
2.
Apologies for absence.            David Marston – Antonia Bury – Cecilia Motley SC
3. Declarations of Interest.    NONE
4. Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 7th January 2021
                            APPROVED Prop Val Fotheringham 2dn Ed Povey 
5. Matters Arising from those minutes that are not covered on the Agenda
                                 NONE
6.
Reports

(a) 

Chairman 

Chairman’s Report
There are a couple of things to bring to the attention of the Parish Council.
We have had an e-mail from Stanton Lacy parish council regarding the fact that they are advertising a post for an Environmental Officer on a contractual basis. They are asking local councils if they would like to join with them in this contract. At the moment we have no other information, for example, as to the cost it would entail. This item will be on our agenda for discussion at our March meeting.
Secondly, the Village Hall Lease is coming up for renewal as it is to be incorporated into the Millichope Foundation. Myself, Vice-chair and the Clerk are having a meeting together soon and will hope to bring you a proposal which will be open for discussion at our March Parish Council Meeting.
Regarding Councillor Meeson’s question about being able to ask for an urgent item to be discussed during a meeting but not voted upon. I am quite happy to hear of anything that urgently requires discussion and suggest you mention it either under Matters Arising or after the Chairman’s Report. The other item that used to be on our monthly agenda is Correspondence. Any communications our Clerk gets, he sends to us via e-mail. We then get to see them when they are current and it saves time at our meeting if we have seen and read them beforehand.
Finally, just to let you know that there has still been no communication from Shropshire Council regarding the 30mph roundels being painted on the road in Aston Munslow, but the good news is that the Munslow Sign has now been repaired.

ENDS
Following the Chairs report it was agreed the Agenda should be sent out 7 days before the meeting and inclusion on future Agendas - Correspondence , Urgent Items.
         It was agreed that Council would discuss the option of a PC Facebook page at the March meeting .

(b) 
SC Cllr Cecelia Motley
                   Report circulated by email
  7.
Finance

 (a)  To review the accounting statement


 (b)  Consider payments for approval.

                  Clerk Salary Jan £156.67 

                  Clerks Expenses Jan £29.69

                  HMRC £  39.20         

         APPROVED Prop Chris Meeson 2nd Linda Charie
8
Planning Matters
(a)  To Consider  any new applications
NONE

9.     Highways

(a)  To receive an update on the PCC application. The Clerk reported that the PCC grant of £4564 had been

                 received, the VAS sign ordered, Awaiting installation of the post by kier.

         (b)   To  receive an update and review the report from the Highways Working Group
       Val Fotheringham had conducted a survey by email with Cllrs regarding the most favoured

        items from the report, this was shared with Council. Further discussion took place around the inclusion in the report regarding the use of parked cars but it was agreed that this should be removed from the report. Council agreed that Ed Povey would amend the report and then recirculate to Councillors, this would give everyone chance to read the report again . The report would then be reviewed at the March meeting with agreement that when approved it should be sent to Kevin Aitken & David Gradwell Shropshire Council for their review and with a request to meet them for a discussion regarding the document. The Chair would also prepare a letter for review at the March meeting , the letter would accompany the report.

10 .  Census 2021 To receive a briefing on the Census 21 plans.
        The Clerk had circulated slides with full details for Council. Census day  is the 21st March 21.

         Everyone being encouraged to complete form online but paper copies would also be available.

         Support for vulnerable groups /individuals would be available. 
11. Flooding – To review recent flooding reports
       Ed Povey reported concerns of flooding in the square Munslow during the recent heavy rain.

         Residents had been given various contact details that would offer support including the Corvedale Catchment Group & Shropshire Council. Cllrs Fotheringham & Charie reminded Council that they had attended a meeting in January (2020)  with the intention of setting up a Flood Awareness Group In the parish and no residents had attended.

         Council would continue to monitor the situation.

12. Community Governance Review – To consider the planned review of Town /Parish Council

         boundaries which will take place after the May elections.
       Cllr Motley had held a meeting of Chairs/ Clerks last year to review options and she planned to hold a further meeting following the elections. A possible area for discussion was the use of an Enviromental Officer between the parishes ,this would be discussed in March.

13   Local Elections To receive an update on the Elections planned for May 6th
Currently the local elections were planned to go ahead on the 6th May as planned.
Date of Next Meeting  Thursday  4th March 2021


